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Addendum to the Annual Report to the Faculty 
2019-2020 

 
The purpose of this addendum is two-fold:  first, to address the German and German Studies 
Department’s proposal submission; and second, to update information regarding postponed 
searches. 
 
CAP’s Annual Report to the faculty (April 8, 2020) reported that the German and German 
Studies Department “declined to continue with proposals after submitting letters of intent…” 
(page 4). However, after consultation with the Chair of the German and German Studies 
Department, Qinna Shen, CAP revises the report:  “Due to a miscommunication, CAP did not 
receive a full proposal from the German and German Studies Department.” 
 
In addition, CAP’s Annual Report noted that “CAP began exploring the possibility of limiting 
the number of searches conducted in any given year” (page 3). We asked six departments whose 
search requests were recommended – Biology, Chemistry, Computer Science, English, Political 
Science, and Psychology – to consider postponing their search for one year. The English 
Department and the Political Science Department agreed to do so. 


